
 
 
November 8, 2020 
 
WLPS Families,  
 
This evening I received notice that one of our students tested positive for COVID-19.  The immediate 
grade impacted is 7th. The family was proactive in communicating with WLPS. 
 
WLPS staff is completing contact tracing and will report to WCHD any student or staff member who is 
considered a close contact.  A thorough investigation of student movement is always conducted 
following the notification of a positive COVID-19 case.  The entirety of each campus is considered, 
including athletic and extracurricular areas and buses. Close contacts of a positive case have to be 
isolated from school for 14 days and move to remote learning.  The WCHD determines the return date. 
(A close contact is defined as someone who was within 6 feet of the positive person for at least 15 
minutes).  
 
Close contacts will be notified today by email.  If you are not notified today, your son or daughter is not 
considered a close contact.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Tom DeKeyser 
Superintendent 
Whitmore Lake Public Schools 
tom.dekeyser@wlps.net​  |  734.449.4464 
 


